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• Front page 	
At the time of writing this, the Olympic Games 
appear once again to be hit by controversy. 
By the time that the next bulletin will be 
ready for printing, we will know whether or not 
the Eastern Bloc and Russia really did boycott 
the XXIII Olympiad, or whether it was only a 
threat, though it appears to be genuine. 
Either way, perhaps it is time that the I.O.C. 
found ways to bring the Games back to the 
concept envisaged by Pierre de Coubertin. 

For those of you whose interests lie in Olympics 
past, apologies that this issue is predominantly 
of the present. The Games only occur once in 
every four years, and it is only right that 
our journal gives as much information as possible. 
There will be plenty of opportunity in the next 
three years to linger in the past! 

Douglas Muir, the Editor of Stamp Collecting, 
the weekly magazine, is printing a special 
Olympic issue on 5 July. It contains some very 
interesting articles on many aspects of Olympic 
philately, so make sure that you order your 
copy, or you may miss out. 

I was very happy to receive Tom Wilson's article 
on sport and medicine, which you will find in 
this issue. It shows how two completely diverse 
subjects can often be combined, and how members 
from different societies can work together and 
help each other in their researches. 

For security reasons, I have been asked to ask 
you not to mention the name of the Society wn 
the envelope when writing to its officers. We 
live in dangerous times, and many feel that it 
is safer not to advertise that we collect stamps. 

• 

The next time we meet in print, the Los Angeles 
Games will be over, and the post mortem will 
have begun. In the meantime, thank you for your 
letters of encouragement. Have a good summer 
andenjoy the Games. 
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:• your committee 	
Chairman. Franceska Rapkin, Eaglewood, Oxhey 

Lane, Hatch End, Middx HA5 4AL. 
Secretary. John Osborne, 236 Bexley Lane, 

Sidcup, Kent DA14 4JH. 
Treasurer. Colin Faers, 76, Minsterley Avenue, 

Shepperton, Middx. 
Auction Manager. John Crowther, 3 Hill Drive 

Handforth, Wilmslow, Cheshire. 
Liaison Officer. Bob Wilcock, 24 Hamilton Cres. 

Brentwood, Essex CM14 5ES. 

Editor of Torch Bearer. Franceska Rapkin, 
Eaglewood, Oxhey Lane, Hatch End. 

MEMBER'S FORUM 	

Member Harold Palethorpe has in his collection 
a postcard from Finland which has the illust-
rated roller cancellation for the Twelfth 
Olympic Games which were to be held in Helsinki 
in 1940. He wonders whether other members know 
of any similar cancellations, and whether there 
are others for Games that were never held. 
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•FROM YOUR SECRETARY 	  
Don't ignore Olympic articles in the general 
press, they often provide useful background 
information. The Sunday Times colour supplement 
carried an article about the Los Angeles sites 
on 22 April. April issue of British AirwayA 
magazine "High Life" included an article 
entitled "In Search of the Los Angeles Cultural 
Olympics" by Nevis Hillier, which looks at the 
Olympic Arts Festival. The current issue of 
Lufthansa's "Bordbuch" includes an article about 
urban congestion in L.A. entitled "Olympia in 
Autopia". Volume 19, issue 4, the April 1984 
issue of "Holland Herald" has an article called 
"The Long Run" about the marathon and the Olympics. 
Other useful background information is published 
in "Olympic Sport" the magazine of the British 
Olympic Association, and also in a glossy fund 
raising publication entitled "The Olympian", 
which is the magazine of the B.O.A. in the United 
States, based in Los Angeles. 

S.O.C. has now become a member of the British 
Philatelic Federation, and automatically a 
member of the newly-formed British Thematic 
Association, and we now receive a copy of the 
fortnightly magazine "Stamp News". I will retain 
these as reference copies, but if members are 
interested in a particular topic, write to me 
enclosing an sae, and I will either send a 
photocopy at 8 pence a copy, or send the inform-
ation in the form of a letter. 

American Express are providing Olympic meter 
marks on their current promotion, and British 
card holders are providing at least 1p every time 
they sign an AMEX card sales voucher. 

Car companies have also climbed on to the Olympic 
bandwagon, with a"Sblara 1.6.01ympic car from 
Talbot. Sanyo are the official suppliers of 
Olympic video film, and have prepared an attrac-
tive poster publicising the fact. 3M, the manu-
facturers of Scotch video tape have produced an 
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attractive colour booklet about the Olympics 
which contains some interesting facts and some 
good colour photographs. They are currently 
selling it with double packs of their video 
tape for approximately £10 per pack of two tapes. 
If any member would like a copy of the booklet, 
(128 pages) but does not own a video machine, 
please write to me. As I have a video, I would 
be willing to buy the packs and send the booklets 
on to members, although, to be fair, I may not 
be able to find a use for fifty or so blank 
tapes! 

A wide range of goods are carrying the British 
Olympic Association logo, from book marks to 
tumblers, to T shirts and an Olympic holdall, 
available from International Franchises, a U.K. 
based company. One could spend a fortune on such 
souvenirs, but if members are interested in 
buying such items, it may be possible to buy in 
bulk. Some souvenirs are attractive collectibles, 
other are mere gimmicks. 

The latest meter cancellation which I have from 
the Los Angeles Olympic Organising Committee, 
LAOOC, advertises the Olympic Arts Festival 
which is taking place from 1 June to 12 August. 
To obtain a copy of the cancel, send as many 
letters as you have the patience to write each 
month, until you get a reply! 

"All Sport" is a new IPC magazine, and they 
are planning two special issues to be published 
during the Games. We can expect to see a pro-
liferation of such magazines during the coming 
months. If any members come across any such 
magazines which are of particular interest, 
share your information by doing a write-up for 
the next issue of Torch Bearer. It is usually 
possible to obtain back issues in the year of 
publication. 

The organisers of the Olympic Winter Games in 
Sarajevo produced a lavish, glossy magazine, 
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which includes a "Who's Who" giving details of 
the athletes who took part. The International 
Olympic Committee also produce a magazine, ent-
itled "Olympic Message", but recent articles 
have been rather technical. 

In the last issue of Torch Bearer, members were 
asked to state whether they would be interested 
to attend a meeting during the British Philatelic 
Exhibition in October. This could only take place 
on Saturday, as the exhibition will not be open 
on Sunday after all. 

Please tell your friend; fellow collectors and 
dealers about us when you contact them, as with 
more members, the Committee will be able to 
increase the number of services offered. 
Our first dealer member is Philcard International, 
58,Greenacres, Hendon Lane, London N3 3TD. 
They offer Olympics, Sports covers and souvenir 
cards. Write to Eric Elias. 

John Halliday, House of Farnam, PO Box 4846, 
Whittier, CA 90607 USA, a dealer, has available 
an attractive set of private LA covers in full 
colour. These are attractive items, printed 
from photo engraved copper die plates. Write 
direct to John Halliday for further details. 

Next year will be our first anniversary, and 
a good time to meet other Olympic and sports 
collectors socially. Olymphilex '85 in Lausanne 
in Switzerland, will be hosted by the I.O.C. 
and would be an ideal opportunity to meet SPI, 
FIPO and IMOS members. If you are interested 
in such a visit, write to Bob Wilcock, if 
sufficient members reply, it may be worth 
organising a group trip, which would cut down 
on the costs quite considerably. 

Please contact me if'you have any good contacts 
resident in LA, as I'm keen to obtain copies of 
cards cancelled at the sites of the various 
tournaments, especially of Long Beach, site of 
my special interest, archpry. 



• NNEW ISSUES 	
Unless members particularly request general 
details of new Olympic issues, information 
about new stamps will not be given, as it is 
felt that a magazine which is only published 
at three monthly intervals is unable to give 
up to date information. However, news of 
postal stationery, handstamps and similar items 
will be given, when available, since this is 
usually ignored by the general philatelic press. 

U.S.POSTAL STATIONERY. 
The 13 cent postal card featuring a runner 
carrying the Olympic torch was issued at the 
Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum on 30 April, 
prior to the 8 May start of the cross country 
torch run in New York City. The Coliseum was 
the site of the 1932 Summer Olympics, and the 
opening and closing ceremony and the track 
and field events for this Summer's Games will 
also be held there. 

Robert Peak of Scottsdale, Arizona, designed 
all the Olympic stamp and stationery items 
issued by the United States in 1983 and 1984. 
He also designed the 1969 Football commemorative 
and the 1978 Auto Racing embossed envelope. 

The multi-coloured domestic rate postal card 
features a large rendition of the head of the 
Olympic torch. Superimposed against this is a 
male runner carrying the torch from left to 
right. The same flowing stripe motif used by 
Peak in the rest of his Olympic designs provides 
the background. The card is being printed by 
the offset process at the Government Printing 
Office. Its dimensions are 88.9mm x 138.7mm 

Information by the U.S. Postal Service supplied 
to S.O.C. by Stamp News. Illustrations kindly 
supplied by Frank Spencer of David Field New 
Issue Service. 
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Olympws 

USA 
13c 

The "Stamp" of the U.S. po§tal stationery card. 

1684 U.S. POSTAL SERVICE 
ALL RIGHTS RESERVED 

U.S. STAMPS. 
The 20cent block of four stamps was issued on 
4 May in Los Angeles. The stamps feature men's 
diving, women's long jump, men's wrestling and 
women's canoeing. The stamp dedication was held 
in the James West Alumni Centre at the Univers-
ity of California at Los Angeles, with the Post-
master General, William F.Bolger as the principal 
speaker. U.C.L.A. will be the host for the Summer 
Olympics gymnastic and tennis competition, and 
one of the two Olympic Villages will be there. 

The vertically oriented stamps were modelled 
by Clarence Holbert of the Bureau of Engraving 
and Printing in Washington. They were printed 
in the process colours, yellow, magenta, cyan 
and black on the gravure press. There will be 
fifty stamps per pane, and on the selvedge of 
each pane of stamps will appear a four-digit 
plate number "Copyright, U.S. Postal Service 



1983", "Use Correct ZIP Code" and "Mr ZIP" 
(running position.) 

As for the postal stationery card, these stamps 
were designed by Robert Peak of Scottsdale, 
and continue with the stripe motif of the card 
and the previous 1984 Olympic issues. 

On the following two pages, you will see 
illustrated some of the cancellations and 
cachets that were used during the Spring 
in the United States. More news about the 
cancellations and handstamps used in the U.S. 
in the next issue of Torch Bearer. 
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Released by Jugoslavia on 25 November 1983. 
Six stamps and a miniature sheet, as follows: 
4:00 dinars. Igman-Malo Ski Jump. 
4:00 dinars. Jahorina Slalom. 
16:50 dinars. Trebevic Bobsleigh. 
16:50 dinars. Bjelasnica Downhill 
23:70 dinars. Zetra Ice hockey. 
23:70 dinars. Zetra Speed skating. 

The printing of each of the stamps was 500,000, 
with the exception of the 23:70 dinars, ice 
hockey, of which only 335,000 were printed. 
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PROFILE 	
Bob Wilcock. 

JIM THORPE. 
"Sir", said the King of Sweden, when presenting 
the 1912 decathlon prize to Jim Thorpe, "You 
are the most wonderful athlete in the world." 

A Red Indian, named Bright Path by his parents, 
Jim Thorpe was a natural all-round athlete. 
He attended the Carlisle Indian School, and 
while he was there, there was an athletics 
away match at Lafayette College. The hosts met 
the train bringing the visiting team, and were 
surprised when only two men alighted. The other 
man was Jim Thorpe's coach, and Jim won the 
match for his college by taking eight first 
places! 

The modern pentathlon was introduced in 1912 
as an event to find the best all round athlete 
in the world. Jim Thorpe handsomely proved 
himself to be that man, winning four of the 
five events, and he won the decathlon by almost 
seven hundred points more than the Swede, Hugo 
Wieslander. He also came seventh in the long 
jump, and just missed the bronze medal in the 
high jump. 

He died in 1953 without his medals, or his name 
in the record books, because after the Games 
in Stockholm, it came to light that he had 
played minor league baseball for money, and by 
the rules of the day, that made him a prof-
essional athlete. 

Happily, his medals, (replicas) were restored 
to his family by the International Olympic 
Committee at a special ceremony in Los Angeles 
in January. Ed Epstein, of Sports Philatelists 
International, designed the attractive cover 
illustrated, to mark the occasion, and also 
designed a first day cover for the stamp being 
issued by the U.S. Postal Service on 24 May 
to honour this great athlete. Covers with a pair 
of the stamps posted airmail direct from Shawnee, 
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